TOM COTTON
ARKANSAS ARMED SERVICES
BANKING, HOUSING, AND
URBAN AFFAIRS

un]ttd Stattg 5tnatt JOINT ECONOMIC COMMITTEE

SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE
July 31,2019
The Honorable Michael R. Pompeo The Honorable Wilbur Ross
Secretary Secretary
U.S. Department of State U.S. Department of Commerce
2201 C St NW 1401 Constitution Ave NW
Washington, DC 20520 Washington, DC 20230

Dear Gentlemen,

[ am writing regarding the transfer of export licensing authority for sporting and
commercial firearms and ammunition products currently on Categories I, 11, and 111 of the United
States Munitions List (USML) from the Department of State — Directorate of Defense Trade
Controls (DDTC) to the Department of Commerce — Bureau of Industry and Security (BIS)
where the products would be controlled on the Commerce Control List (CCL) and the Export
Administration Regulations (EAR). I urge you both publish the new rules for this transfer as
soon as is practicable.

The export of Category I, 11, or III items under the CCL process is extremely important to
the domestic firearms and ammunition industry, primarily because it reduces the export approval
timeline. The ability to rapidly reply to international business opportunities allows U.S.
companies to remain competitive in the global market and creates high-quality manufacturing
jobs at home. Furthermore, some North Atlantic Trade Organization (NATO) allies have
indicated a desire not to purchase small arms from U.S. vendors due to the overly burdensome
process required to receive an exemption for the sale under the International Traffic in Arms
Regulations (ITAR). This creates an environment where foreign countries can compete
unfettered for our military small arms programs while many foreign nations are restricting US
companies from competing in theirs. This regulation has not only been prohibitive for initial
sales to allies but additionally creates excessively burdensome procedures for follow-on
maintenance contracts.

Therefore, I am requesting the Departments of State and Commerce to publish the final
rules to streamline the export licensing process in support of our domestic firearms and
ammunition industry. I urge you to move forward with this process to ensure our
competitiveness in the global market.

Sincerely,

T omn

Tom Cotton
United States Senator
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